
  Memo 

 

To: All staff and physicians  

From: Jean Daigle, VP Community 

CC: Maura McKinnon, Chief Human Resource Officer  

Marilyn Babineau, Manager, Workforce Wellness 

Date: March 10, 2021 

Re: COVID-19 Vaccination for Employees with Indirect Patient Care   

As part of the Government of New Brunswick’s COVID-19 vaccine strategy, vaccines arriving in the 

province are being used to protect the most vulnerable and maintain the continuity of health care 

services.   

 

Today, we are pleased to share, thanks to the tremendous work of our teams running our health 

care worker vaccination clinics, all Horizon employees in the initial priority group (health care 

workers and allied health care professionals providing direct patient care) have received an 

invitation to attend an upcoming vaccination clinic.  

 

Now, we are ready to offer vaccines to health care workers with indirect patient care 

responsibilities. This means all Horizon employees could soon be offered the opportunity 

to receive their first dose of a COVID-19 vaccine. Second dose appointment invitations will 

come at a later date. 

 

Our health care worker vaccination clinics will remain by invitation-only, and 

appointments will be provided on a first-come, first served basis.  

 

Employees in some areas may receive an invitation to a clinic in their area as early as 

today, for a weekend appointment. Invitations will be sent to Horizon email with all 

information necessary to book an appointment, including a consent form that will need to 

be completed, printed and brought to the vaccination appointment. 

 

More information will be provided as it becomes available via the COVID-19 Bulletin and on the 

Vaccination FAQs page on Skyline.  

 

This is truly a turning point in our COVID-19 recovery plan. We continue to be proud of the role 

you play in keeping New Brunswickers safe!  

https://news.horizonnb.ca/
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/Pages/Vaccination-FAQs.aspx

